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Gentlemen/Mesdames,  
 
Please be informed that the Securities and Exchange Commission (SEC) has issued 
Memorandum Circular (MC) No. 31, s.20201, dated 5 November 2020, implementing 
Section 4 (www) of Republic Act No. 114942, i.e., provision of regulatory relief for business 
entities.  
 
Specifically, the MC states that no fines and monetary penalties will be imposed for the 
non-filing and late filing of General Information Sheet (GIS) and Audited Financial 
Statement (AFS) as well as non-compliance with compulsory notification during the 
period of 14 September 2020 until 19 December 2020. The provisions of the MC shall also 
apply to foreign corporations except on matters pertaining to Securities Deposit and 
Change of Resident Agent, as per SEC MC No. 24, s. 2020.  
  
Thank you very much.  
 
 
DAMIAN M. PLACIDO, JR. 
Managing Partner 

 
 
DISCLAIMER: The information provided in this Client Advisory Bulletin are based on the law and government 
issuances cited, and for general informational purposes only. This Client Advisory Bulletin is not intended to be a 
substitute for actual professional legal advice. Any action taken upon the information contained in this Client Advisory 
Bulletin is strictly at the reader's own risk and the Firm will not be liable for any losses and/or damages in connection 
with the use of said information. 
 

                                                 
1
 https://www.sec.gov.ph/mc-2020/mc-no-31-s-2020/  

2
 Bayanihan to Recover as One (BARO) Act  

https://www.sec.gov.ph/mc-2020/mc-no-31-s-2020/

